MINUTES OF PACKARDS OF OREGON, INC., MEMBERSHIP MEETING March 8, 2016

Susie & George Chobin

The meeting was called to order at 6:56 p.m., at The Peppermill Restaurant, Aloha, OR, by Monte Glud, President (Co-Director).

Present: Monte Glud, President (Co-Director) Matt Hackney, Co-Tour Director

Elaine Glud, Secretary

John Imlay, Editor & Co-Tour Director

Dave McCready

Tom Taylor

Joe Santana

Chris Cataldo, Co-Tour Director Pete & Kathy Randall

Dave Charvet

Prior to the meeting being called to order, Lynn Kirwan, representing The Salvation Army Veterans and Family Center, presented an invitation flyer for families to attend the Veterans Cruise In scheduled for Saturday, July 9, 2016, from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm at Valley Catholic School, 4275 SW 148th Ave., Beaverton, Oregon. Vehicle participants would be charged, but there is free admission for families. For more information, call Lynn at 503-780-4679 or e-mail lynnkirwan1@comcast.net.

No Packards were driven to the meeting this evening.

There was no Treasurer's Report because Howard and Evelyn are out of town.

The Editor's Report: John said the next issue of the Clipper is about ready to be published. Richard Petrosino made good comments on the last issue. All events scheduled for 2016 are published in the Clipper.

George Riehl is doing well and planning to sell his 1935 Packard, 120 Coupe.

Matt and Karla attended the Packards International meeting in California and reported the event was nice, geared to younger people, but appeared to have fewer cars and attendees. The swap meet was not doing much business, but the cars shown inside and outside were very lovely. Matt showed a video of the meet with cars, which was interesting and nice to see.

George said his 1939 12 cylinder car was finally working on 11-12 cylinders, which was much better than previously on 7 cylinders. He said auto transmission fluid in the gas tank worked for him. He had previously been putting the transmission fluid through the carburetor. He also mentioned an easy tuneup on old cars was to drain the gas and put in new gas. He said he works at living as he grows older.

The meeting adjourned.

Submitted by Elaine Glud, Secretary